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Mr. Chair, 

 

My delegation has the honour to deliver this statement on the 



On the General Assembly decision 74/566, the African Group 

reiterates its exceptional nature, owing to the unprecedented 

circumstances arising as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic. The 

decision we affirm is without prejudice to article 10 of the ILC Statute 

and does not constitute a precedent for neither the ILC nor other bodies 

of the United Nations with elected members. The African Group further 

shares the understanding that decision 74/566 does not affect the date 

for elections of members for the next quinquennium, as we fully endorse 

the 17 August 2020 letter of the Chair of the Sixth Committee for the 

74th session, Ambassador Michal Mlynar, Permanent Representative of 

the Slovak Republic, on holding the elections for the next quinquennium 

on the anticipated November 2021 date. We thank Ambassador Mlynar 



maintaining this multilateral system, taking into account the views of all 

Member States.  

 

We note the pending conclusion of a number of topics on the 

Commission’s current agenda, and we express appreciation for the 

extension of the deadline for States to submit comments and 

observations on the draft conclusions on peremptory norms of general 

international law (jus cogens), and the draft principles on the protection 

of the environment in relation to armed conflicts  from 1 December 

2020 to 30 June 2021. On the aspect of equitable geographical 

representation in the work of the Commission, we note that only one 

African member is currently serving as a special rapporteur, and 

another as co-chair of a study group. We call on the Commission, when 

deciding to add new topics, to consider a balanced approach to topics in 

terms of interest as well as in the selection of special rapporteurs. This 

could help to enhance the legitimacy of the Commission’s work.   

 

In closing, Mr. Chair, the African Group wishes to thank the 

Commission, its Members and the Secretariat for their tireless work. We 

assure the Commission of our unwavering support.  

 

Je vous remercie Monsieur le Président. 

 

I thank you. 

 

 

 


